



Minutes of the Holy Island Parish Council Meeting held on March 20th 2018 at 6.00pm in the Crossman Hall.
595
Present.
Councillors.
R. Coombes – Chairman.





B. Kyle.






G. Douglas.






M. Porter.






K. Johnson.
596
In attendance.


J.A. Bevan –Clerk.





2 members of the public.
597
Apologies.


NCC Councillor R. Lawrie.





Tom Forrester.

598
Declarations of Interest.


               Development Trust:       

M. Porter is on committee. 





B. Kyle is on committee.

                             G. Douglas Assistant Manager at the Heritage Centre.

599
Statements by the public.
None. 




600
Minutes of the last meeting.
The Minutes of the meeting held on December 18th 2017 were approved.  B. Kyle proposing and M. Porter seconding.

601
Car Parking and Traffic.

In the absence of any response from NCC it was agreed that the Clerk should arrange a 
               meeting of the Parish Councillors with County Councillor Roderick Lawrie to determine how 


a policy can be progressed.

602
Causeway.

The meeting with NCC is scheduled for Tuesday April 17th at 10.30am. The Clerk is to draft a 


document laying out the HIPC position to be amended and approved by councillors and 

which will be submitted to NCC councillors and officers who will be attending the meeting in advance of the meeting.

603
Neighbourhood Plan.

Chairman reported that the questionnaires distributed after the ‘drop in’ session at the 

Crossman Hall had been returned for analysis and we were waiting for the results.

606
Fireworks.

The Chairman asked whether the Development Trust had made a decision about covering

the insurance requirements for the firework display. Councillors Porter and Kyle will raise 


this at the Development Trust meeting this month.

607
Councillor Lawrie. £1000

The Chairman reported that Councillor Lawrie had advised that£2000 was now available for 


capital projects that had to have two quotations and be approved by him. Councillors Kyle


and Douglas are to get quotations for extending tree lights to Fiddlers Green and to discuss 


the proposal with residents of the Green. This will not take all the money available and all 


councillors should discuss with residents ideas for additional projects. For example planters 


along the side of Fiddlers Green where the grass is damaged and possibly in other sites in 


the village.

608
Fiddlers Green maintenance.

The clerk to determine who is responsible for the maintenance of the Green, we believe


it is NCC, and to discuss with them how to repair and maintain the edge where the grass gets 


severely damaged. New grass; gravel; planters.

609
Crossgates trees and grass.

The clerk to contact those responsible for the grass cutting, tree pruning and path  


maintenance in Crossgates and ask, on behalf of the residents, that necessary work 


is carried out.

610
Northern Cross.

The clerk reported that as in previous years NCC have agreed for permits to be issued 

to Northern Cross for car parking over Easter on the grassed area of the Green Lane car 


park.

611
Rights of Way.


The chairman reported that he had been given a consultation document concerning the


road/track running from the church gate to Jenny Bell’s Well. The tarmac part designated
as a byway open to all traffic, the unmade section as a limited byway which was taken to 


mean open only to walkers, cyclists and horses. It was agreed that this was acceptable 


and in addition that the clerk should request a No Cars past this point notice to be installed.
612
Matters arising.

Composter. The chairman said that this was still on-going and he would report again at


the next meeting.


Showels. The clerk reported that the grit bins in the village had been supplied with a shovel


each which had proved suitable during the recent cold weather.

613
Finance.


The clerk reported that he had submitted a claim for a refund of vat for the amount of £2276

The clerk said that he was concerned that the figures supplied by NCC for Chare Ends car park on which the contribution to HIPC made by NCC was based, showed a decline in gross revenue which was surprising and a very large increase in costs. It was agreed that he should query the figures with NCC,

614
Planning.


Bona Vista, Marygate. Replacement rear porch, new doors and windows. HIPC no objection











   NCC approved.


Heritage Centre. Retrospective. Wall signs.
HIPC no objection. NCC approved.


A new application was discussed about the erection on the Manor House Hotel gable


end facing the Market Place of a 1.5m aerial to facilitate ‘Smart Meters’. In view of the 


government policy encouraging smart meter installations and the small size of the aerial


the council had no objection to the application. 

615
Reports from Committees.


There were no reports. The Development Trust was holding a meeting next week and 


Holy Island Partnership was awaiting a new chairman although a meeting was planned called 


by AONB which the HIPC Chairman planned to attend.

616
Any other business.


The Chairman detailed the correspondence sent by the Royal British Legion about a vigil next


Remembrance weekend. It was decided this was up to individuals rather than a council


matter and the details should be made known to residents with Collin Teago in particular 

being advised.


The Clerk advised that a Data Protection Officer would have to be appointed and the 


Government had not yet decided whether, for small councils, this could be the clerk. If not 


it was proposed that we contact NIPCA to see if a shared officer could be found.


The Clerk reported that work was progressing on the upgrading of the Reading Room to 


include a new archive section with computer and printer facilities and the addition of a


kitchenette and W.C.


Date of next meeting.  Monday May 7th 2018 at 6.00pm in the Crossman Hall.


Meeting closed at 7.10pm.

